
AMERICAN LEGION POST 60 

Minutes of the General Meeting December 11, 2013 

Post Commander John Pearson called the meeting to order at 1900 hours. There were 13 members present. 

The minutes from the General meeting of November 13, 2013 had been previously distributed to the membership. 

The motion was made by Mike Keithly and seconded by Dave Harvey to approve the minutes as submitted. The 

motion passed. 

FINANCE REPORT  
Mike Keithly Presented the Finance Officer’s prepared reports dated 11-26-2013 (see attachments). There were no 

questions from the members present on the reports.  

ADJUTANT REPORT 
Terry O’Keeffe reported there were currently 173 members in Post 60 and about 141 were current with their dues 

for 2014. Sons of the American Legion, Squadron 60 currently have 13 members and 9 are current with their 2014 

dues. 

1ST VICE COMMANDER REPORT 
Jim Kirch said the Kids Santa Christmas party is coming up. There will be no Executive Committee meeting in 

December. 

2ND VICE COMMANDER REPORT 
Dave Harvey said he has nothing to report. Mike Keithly said the Cascade Police Department wants to use our 

tables for their Christmas party. Dave Harvey has been advised. 

POST SERVICE OFFICER REPORT 
Rob Garrison met with the principal at Cascade school last week. They are interested in getting the vets in 

classroom program started. They want to form a pool of volunteers that would be willing to help in the classrooms. 

Rob has an informational sign-up sheet available. 

The National Oratorical contest is coming up. In the past there has not been much interest in the contest due to 

conflicts at the school. There is possibly an interested student this year with no conflicts. 

Boys State is coming up. The program has been discussed with the school. 

VALLEY COUNTY SERVICE OFFICER 
Mike Keithly discussed the recent issue with VA medical ID cards. 

REVIEW OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
Granite Construction Christmas party is at the Post on Friday night, the 13th of December. 

The kids Santa Christmas party is at the Post on the 22nd of December. Joe Posluszny advised that he ran over on 

the cost of purchasing the candy for the party by $20.57. The motion was made by Mike Keithly, seconded by Mike 

Waite to reimburse Joe $20.57. The motion passed. 

 



OLD BUSINESS 
Mike Keithly reported on the new sign. The cities attorney sent a letter to ITD to fine if there was something they 

could do regarding the property in front of the Post other than Co ownership. He hopes to have some kind of legal 

document for the city council meeting on the 13th of January. Mike would like to have 4 or 5 Legion members at the 

January 13th meeting. 

The new computer has been purchased and is in the office. Mike Waite needs to be reimbursed $532.28 for the cost 

of the computer and associated cable. 

Joe Posluszny reviewed the Thanksgiving dinner. There was some miscommunication with the local newspaper 

regarding the times. 305 meals were served. There were good reports on the meals and the community expressed 

appreciation.  

Santa’s visit was discussed and how much the community appreciated it. 

NEW BUSINESS 
We received a letter from a family in Rolling Hills California and a gift donation of $100.00 reference to Rod Miller 

memorial. 

We received a letter from the Cascade Medical Center Foundation thanking us for our support. 

 

There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 1940 hours. 

Respectfully submitted 

Terry O’Keeffe 
Adjutant  
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